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30 Fitzroy Road

London NW1 8TY

07/08/2017  10:13:392017/3847/P COMMNT Valerie St 

Johnston

I wish to protest at the overblown and inappropriate plans for this development. It is too 

dense, too high for its neighbourhood and will create too much extra traffic and parking in an 

already congested area, Chalk Farm Road and roads to the east. Why was it described as 

six storeys when it reaches 11 at least? It will be visible and ugly from many classic 

viewpoints in and on Primrose Hill and from the Regent's Canal. The simple access from the 

canal to Morrisons which is much used would be at risk. At present the petrol station is on a 

slip road, neatly adjacent to Chalk Farm Road; its new position is less accessible.

65 Gilbeys Yard 04/08/2017  09:30:552017/3847/P COMMNT Fabio Busetto To whom it may concern,

I am seriously concern about the noise &vibration impact assessment of the construction 

process and how this has been carried out.

For unknown reasons, it was avoided to test the southern border of the construction site 

(Gilbeys Yard), a quiet residential area.

As a resident, I strongly oppose the application without further testing and related mitigating 

actions being carried out first.

Members' Room

Camden Town Hall

Judd Street

London

WC1H 9EG

04/08/2017  15:38:382017/3847/P COMM Cllr Richard 

Cotton

I am concerned about the scale, mass and bulk of the buildings, which would appear to be 

much greater than the existing townscape and may have a harmful impact on the area's 

architectural and industrial heritage. The development may also impact adversely on the 

Primrose Hill Conservation Area on the other side of the west coast main line. I share 

residents' concerns about an increase in traffic flows, which will already be under pressure 

from HS2 construction traffic. Such a large development will impact on the public transport 

infrastructure and indeed infrastructure more generally.

Flat 2

56A Chalk Farm 

Road

07/08/2017  23:15:052017/3847/P OBJ Karen Hodgkin Viewing the daylight and overshadowing assessments causes me significant concern that the 

proposed height of the buildings on Chalk Farm Road (up to 6 storeys) will result in 

considerable loss of natural light for residents living opposite.  Additionally the view from our 

flat will be significantly affected.  The height of the planned buildings should be more in 

keeping with existing construction.
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43 King Henry's 

Road

07/08/2017  09:26:562017/3847/P COMMEM

PER

 Cindy Dear sir madam

I have lived in a primrose Hill for just short of thirty years now. 

I would like to inject to the re development of the Morrison aperil station for the following 

reasons. 

This is a historic site and highly visible from our landmark viewpoint the hill. 

Mainly our air quality is suffering already. I have recently been diagnosed with COPD. As a 

non smoker this makes me think our poor air quality must be a cause. When people say 

pollution relates feathers this is what they are talking about. 

Yours Cindy Palmano
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